Notice of Selection of Initial Terms for Members of the
Orange County Campaign Finance and Ethics Commission

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that on Tuesday, October 10, 2017, at 2:00 p.m., in the Commission
Hearing Room, Hall of Administration, 333 W. Santa Ana Blvd., First Floor, Santa Ana,
California, the Orange County Clerk of the Board of Supervisors will commence with the
selection of terms for members of the Orange County Campaign Finance and Ethics
Commission.

Under section 1-2-354, subdivision (a) of the Codified Ordinances of the County of Orange:

Commissioners shall serve three-year terms which shall be
staggered. Accordingly, the initial Commissioners shall be
appointed to terms of one (1), two (2) and three (3) years
respectively. Two (2) of the initial Commissioners shall be
selected by random lot to serve a three-year term; two (2)
Commissioners shall be selected by random lot to serve a two-
year term; and one (1) initial Commissioner shall be selected to
serve a one-year term. Thereafter, all Commissioners shall serve
a term of three (3) years, except that members selected to fill a
vacancy caused by other than the regular expiration of a term
shall serve only for the remainder of that term.

Accordingly, the Clerk of the Board will be selecting by random lot the terms of the members of
the Orange County Campaign Finance and Ethics Commission as follows:

The Clerk will have marked five poker chips.

Two of the chips will be marked “3” designating a three-year term each;

Two of the chips will be marked “2” designating a two-year term each;

One of the chips will be marked “1” designating a one-year term;

The Clerk will place the chips in an empty box and mix the box so that there is a

random distribution of the chips;

e The Clerk will then call out that she is selecting the term for the commission
member appointed by the First District Supervisor and then blindly draw a chip.
The chip drawn will be removed from the box and assigned to the First District’s
appointee.

e The Clerk will repeat the drawing process for the Second, Third, Fourth, and Fifth

District Supervisors’ appointees until no more chips remain.

Robin Stieler
Clerk of the Board of Supervisors




